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CURRENT

• The Transportation and Public Works 

Department submitted a request to provide 

for public restrooms as directed by City 

Council June 19, 2018.  
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PROPOSED
• On October 31, 2018, Request for 

Proposals (RFP) 18-89 was opened by 

the Purchasing Division to evaluate 

options

• Of the 265 notified vendors, 18 identified 

themselves as prospective bidders. Of 

those 18, 1 vendor responded with written 

offers.

• Madden Industrial Craftsmen, Inc. is the 

sole provider of the Portland Loo product. 3



BENEFIT
• The City will be able to provide new public 

restrooms pending final determination of 

location.

• Blanket Purchase Order allows the City to 

decide on final features and place order to 

account for production time. 
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RECOMMENDATION

• It is recommended by the Transportation 

and Public Works and Finance 

Departments that the Council, by 

resolution, approve the issuance of a 

Blanket Purchase Order to Madden 

Industrial Craftsmen, Inc., Portland, 

Oregon, for the acquisition and delivery of 

a Portland Loo™ prefabricated restroom 

unit, in the amount not to exceed 

$125,000. 
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QUESTIONS?
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